SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 4th April 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.













T N Stewart

24th March 2005








Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  APOLOGIES

2.  TO RECEIVE STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM 

MEMBERS










(7.30pm)

(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN 

COUNCIL










(7.35pm)
(ANY PLANS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL WILL BE ON DISPLAY IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM FROM 7.15 P.M. ONWARDS AND MEMBERS ARE REQUESTED TO VIEW THESE PRIOR TO THIS ITEM).

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

4.  MINUTES










(8.00pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 14th February 2005 and as approved/amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 20th February 2005. 

(PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED)
5.  MATTERS ARISING








(8.02pm)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

6.  PLANNING OR ENFORCEMENT APPEALS – NOTIFICATIONS FROM MID BEDFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL





(8.20pm)

03/00487/FULL
Chevron (London) Ltd

5 Centre Parade

Place Farm Way

Monks Risborough

HP27 9JS

Full application for change of use from agriculture to Class B8 (storage and distribution of traffic management equipment) with improvements to existing vehicular access at 9b High road, Seddington, Sandy, Beds.

STC (Planning Parks & Open Spaces 7.4.03) No objections

But personal to this Applicant because of the safety measures he has already taken.

MBDC 3.2.05 Refused
Appeal lodged against Refusal by the District Council.
Appeal will be dealt with by the written representation procedure
As Sandy Town Council did not object to this original application no written comments have been sent.

(Committee is requested to ratify and approve the action taken by the Clerk.)
7.  PLANNING OR ENFORCEMENT APPEALS – DECISIONS


(8.25pm)

8.  VERBAL REPORT FROM ANY LOCAL MEMBER WHO ATTENDED DEVELOPMENT CONTROL COMMITTEE ON ANY MATTERS AFFECTING SANDY

(8.26pm)

9.  TOWN CENTRE ENHANCEMENT






(8.30pm)

(a)  Report of Meeting of Partnership held on 8.2.05 has already been given.

(b)  Next meeting is not until Wednesday 18th May 2005.

10.  SUNDERLAND ROAD PAVILION/SECURE STORAGE PROJECT  

(8.35pm)

(a)  To receive the Minutes of the Meeting of the Working Group held on Wednesday 9th February 2005.  (COPY ATTACHED)
(b)  To receive the Minutes of the Meeting of the Working Group held on Wednesday 23rd March 2005.  (TO FOLLOW IF AVAILABLE)
11.  STREET NAMING – LAND REAR OF 43 BEDFORD ROAD, SANDY

(8.40pm)

To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

12.  FULL HOUSE THEATRE COMPANY – OPEN AIR PERFORMANCE FOR CHILDREN

(8.45pm)
To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED
13.  SANDY TOWN BOWLS CLUB – LEASE





8.50pm)

To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

14.  SANDY COLTS FOOTBALL CLUB – REQUEST TO BE ABLE TO HOLD PRE-SEASON TOURNAMENT ON SUNDERLAND ROAD PLAYING FIELD ON SATURDAY 3RD & SUNDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER 2005







(9.00pm)

To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED

15.  PRESS RELEASE








(9.10pm)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	10.3.05

20/05


	05/00347/FULL

Mrs F Morrow

Popes Farm

19 Tempsford Road

Sandy

SG19 2AE
	Full application for the conversion of a barn to residential use at Popes Farm, 19 Tempsford Road, Sandy, Beds.
	
	P P & O S

4.4.05
	

	10.3.05

21/05


	05/00357/FULL

Mr D Sutton

33 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EP


	Full application for the erection of a detached house with parking on land adjacent to 44 High Street, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 44 & 48 High Street, 5 & 7 Ongley Court, Sandy notified
	
	P P & O S

4.4.05
	

	10.3.05

22/05


	05/0063/FULL

Mr J Lloyd

61 High Street

Sandy

SG19 1AG
	Full application for the erection of a new close boarded fence to part of the eastern boundary of 61 High Steet, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 7 Rectory Court, Sandy notified
	
	P P & O S

4.4.05
	

	10.3.05

23/05


	05/00364/LB

Mr J Lloyd

61 High Street

Sandy

SG19 1AG
	Application for Listed Building Consent for alterations to curtilage listed east boundary wall and erection of a new close boarded fence

Near neighbours 7 Rectory Court, Sandy notified.
	
	P P & O S

4.4.05
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	15.3.05

24/05


	05/00217/OUT

Mr R Barrow & Ms D Hakewill

109 High Street

Sandy
SG19 1AL
	Application for outline planning for the erection of a 1 bedroomed bungalow at the rear of 105-109 High Street, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 105, 107, 103 & 101b High Street, Sandy notified
	
	P P & O S

4.4.05
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


            SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 4.4.05
5.  MATTERS ARISING

(1) Public Open Space, Fallowfield Estate (9.6.03) (P13/03)

(a)  Reply received from Mid Bedfordshire District Council 21.2.05.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(Members are requested to note the comment regarding the provision of an adult football pitch)
(b)  Reply received from Mr Burt 23.3.05.  (COPY ATTACHED)

N.B.  No Minutes have yet been received.
(2)  Highways Agency – Decision re: Requested Roundabout, Junction of New Road and Orchard Road, Beeston (19.7.04) (P27/04)

After hastening by this office, holding reply received 14.2.05.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(3)  Section 106 Agreement – Jordans Yard, Sandy (10.1.2005) (P73/04)
Letter sent to M.B.D.C. 19.1.05.  Reply received 24.2.05.  (COPY ATTACHED)

(4)  Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Project – Retention of Garages, SSLA (22.11.04)  (P49/04)
Awaiting estimate from Architect for works required to enable the garage to be retained in use.

(5)  Sandy Parish Flood Plan (10.1.05) (P77/04)
Meeting of the Working Group now arranged for Tuesday 5th April 2005.
(6)  Street Lighting – Good Practice (14.2.05) (P92/04)

Stotfold and Biggleswade Town Council’s confirm that they use Raynesway for maintenance of their street lamps and have no plans to change.  Awaiting quotes for the supply of notices to columns.
(7)  Environment and Leisure Focus Group – Green Space Management Initiative – Bedford Road Recreation Ground (14.2.05) (P94/04)

No firm plans yet received in respect of proposals for Bedford Road Recreation Ground.
(8)  Proposed New Joint Management Agreement – Sandy Upper School (14.2.05) (P95/04)
Letter sent to MBDC 23.2.05.  Reply received 28.2.05.  (COPY ATTACHED)
      SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 4.4.05

11.  STREET NAMING – LAND REAR OF 43 BEDFORD ROAD, SANDY 
Planning Application 04/2016 gave consent for the construction of nine dwellings on the above site.

The Developers have suggested the name Harvey Close (or Court) for this new estate.  This is based on the fact that the site was acquired from the Harvey family who had previously run a business from there for over 26 years.

Historically the only alternative names appear to be various previous owners of the land Messrs Croot, Herbert or Gorham.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY



-  NONE.
INFORMATION ATTACHED





ACTION REQUIRED





-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED 










    TO APPROVE A STREET









    NAME FOR THIS NEW 









    DEVELOPMENT
T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

24th March 2005
      SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 4.4.05

12.   “THE FULL HOUSE” THEATRE COMPANY – OPEN AID PERFORMANCE FOR CHILDREN

Some Members will recall that this Theatre Company contacted the Council last July with a view to their performing in Bedford Road Recreation Ground, a 40 minute open air version of “A Midsummer Night’s Dream” specifically designed to appeal to children of early years.
The company use existing play equipment greatly as part of their set and this enhances the children’s existing idea of fun from drama.

Unfortunately with the major construction works ongoing in Bedford Road Recreation Ground last summer, the Council had to decline to give approval but advised the company that they would be welcome as soon as these works were complete.  “The Full House” have now written to say that they are available to give a performance of “Playing the Dream” in June, July or August but unfortunately as their summer series of plays this year has not been sponsored, there would be a charge of £250.00 per performance which includes all posters, publicity material, on site supervision and compliance with all Health and Safety and Public Entertainment Regulations. 

The Council has no finance set aside for this type of promotion but such a small amount could actually be taken from the contingency sum.
SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY



-  NONE.

INFORMATION ATTACHED





ACTION REQUIRED





-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED 










    TO INSTRUCT AS TO 









    WHETHER OR NOT IT









    WISHES “THE FULL HOUSE”









    THEATRE COMPANY TO 










    PERFORM “PLAYING THE 








    DREAM” IN BEDFORD ROAD










    RECREATION GROUND, 










    SANDY, AND IF SO THE










    SOURCE OF THE FUNDING 










    REQUIRED.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

24th March 2005

      SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 4.4.05

13.  SANDY TOWN BOWLS CLUB – LEASE

Some Members will be aware that the current Lease with the Club expires on 31st March 2006 and that over the latter part of this Lease there have been various problems relating to certain of the clauses in this Lease.

The attention of Members is particularly drawn to the following Clauses:-

(a)  The Club to:-

(3)  Two rinks shall be kept available for use by the general public etc, etc.

(9)  Maintain a proper system for booking rinks.

(16)  To provide all necessary labour etc.

(b)  The Council to:-

(13)  Pay all Rates, Taxes etc.

(14)  Provide and maintain all equipment etc.

(15)  Supply loam, seed fertilizers etc.

These are the particular clauses which have caused much debate in the past!!

In respect of public use, there has been no public use for at least four years.  It is not known if this is because of the absence of the required booking system or simply because the general public of Sandy is not interested in casual bowling preferring to join one of the two clubs.

The Club has indeed provided the necessary labour for the maintenance of the Green.

The Council’s problems and difficulties have all arisen because of the open ended nature of clauses 14 and 15 to provide and maintain all equipment and to supply loam, seed fertilizers etc.
Rates and Taxes generally refer to Council Tax and Water Rate but these amount to between £600.00 and £900.00 p.a. dependent upon the amount of water used through the sprinkler irrigation system.  Supplies cost £2,400.00 per year.
The “provide and maintain equipment” clause has always been a particularly contentious one especially as the Club have always argued that they are unable to share any of the specialist equipment that they need and that they look for regular upgrading or replacement of the equipment that they hold.  New or replacement equipment of the type that the Club uses almost always costs a minimum of £2,500.00, but could be as high as £5,000.00

Servicing and repair costs on the equipment provided for the Club is currently on average £2,000.00 per year.

The total outgoings from Council on the Bowling Green are therefore around £5,000.00 per year; without any new equipment.  The total income to the Council from this facility is the rent due from the Club i.e. £143.00.
13.  SANDY TOWN BOWLS CLUB – LEASE (CONTD)
It is this inequality of terms which has caused some Members to wish to discuss this situation in detail in the last two years.  The current level of expenditure can only be expected to increase over the coming years as more machinery requires replacement.

It is not known how many Members the Club currently has, but it is thought to be around 40.

As for a future arrangement post March 2006, what are the alternatives?

(a)  To continue as at present with a renewed Lease and accept the high levels of public expenditure required under the terms of this Lease.

(b)  To maintain the Green “in house” but this would require an additional qualified member of staff and still incur the expenditure detailed.

(c)  To negotiate a new Lease with the Club and contract out all maintenance of the Green to a recognized contractor.  This would save the expenditure on the machinery and materials, supplies costs but it is thought would cost slightly more in total over the first year until the savings on machinery maintenance “kicked in”.

(d)  To hand the Bowling Green and existing machinery to the Club on a new Lease with a peppercorn rent for say 20 years but with the Club being required to accept all future costs including servicing of machinery, replacement machinery, chemicals, fertilizers and supplies.  No expenditure would be incurred by the Council!  Any agreement such as this could have clauses protecting the Council’s ownership of the Green and public rights of use, the same as at present.

(e)  Negotiate a new Lease with the Club whereby the rent chargeable actually equates to the very considerable expenditure that the Council now incurs on the Green.

(f)  Attempt to reduce the levels of expenditure incurred on the Green by the Council by any other means that can be identified.

The major question for Members is really “does the current arrangement represent “Best Value” for the whole community of Sandy, is such a high level of expenditure on a limited usage really justified, and how would the other Council Tax payers in the town view such expenditure?
A survey of a number of Town Councils with bowling facilities suggests that almost all of the above options have been adopted by one or more Councils.

The most popular however appears to be an Agreement similar to that currently in existence here in Sandy but with or without the various expenditure provisions.  Some Councils pay for the machinery but not the supplies, others the supplies but not the machinery, there appears to be no truly universal form of agreement.  It has also to be said that only two Council’s have gone down the route of alternative ‘d’ although needless to say these have significantly reduced their expenditure on a limited use facility.
It is for Members to approve their preferred method of Agreement post March 2006, and then open discussions with the Bowling Club possibly via a Working Group or similar.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY


- COPY OF EXISTING LEASE WITH

INFORMATION ATTACHED



   BOWLS CLUB

ACTION REQUIRED




- COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO









   RECEIVE THIS REPORT AND TO 









   INSTRUCT AS TO ANY FURTHER









   ACTION THAT IS TO BE TAKEN IN









   RESPECT OF THIS MATTER.


T N Stewart


Clerk to the Council

24th March 2006

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 4.4.2005

14.  SANDY COLTS FOOTBALL CLUB - REQUEST TO BE ABLE TO HOLD PRE-SEASON TOURNAMENT ON SUNDERLAND ROAD PLAYING FIELD ON SATURDAY 3RD AND SUNDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER 2005

Sandy Colts have requested permission to hold their pre-season tournament in September next as they have done for a number of years past.

However because of the number of teams that the organisers expect to enter this year, they may have to organize the Tournament over one and a half days rather than one full day, with the boys’ Tournament on the Saturday and the girls on Sunday morning.

All other arrangements will be as in previous years and access to the Pavilion will only be required to facilitate use of the toilets.  The positioning of stalls, refreshments, ice cream van etc, will all be as previously agreed/approved by the Council.

The organisers therefore request that permission be granted for this Tournament to be held with the same terms and conditions as before and confirm that they are willing to make the usual arrangements regarding rubbish, first aid, security etc.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY

-  NONE. 
INFORMATION ATTACHED


.

ACTION REQUIRED



-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO








   APPROVE THE APPLICATION FOR








   ONE AND A HALF DAYS USE IF SUCH








   SHOULD PROVE TO BE NECESSARY.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

24th March 2005

9

